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PROTOCOLS

Protocol for new members

Rosa de Foc (RdF) is a libertarian collective governed by an assembly in a horizontal way. We reject all
hierarchy and authoritarian behavior. All members are equal. All members are fully trusted. All members are
willing to sacrifice their own interest for the sake of other members or the collective, and to actively defend the
assembly’s autonomy.

If you are a guest at RdF and want to become a new member, you can apply to the Political Assembly (PA).

Before being accepted you will go through a fluid testing period so we can get to know each other, during
which you will stay in the guest room.

To apply, present your project to the assembly, as well as a written commitment letter. You need to have the
approval of ALL current members. Any member can block the application without having to give explanations
to you.

You must agree with the manifesto and all three protocols.

If you are accepted you will prepare your own bedroom or bed.

All members should participate in the collective projects.

During the testing period a member will be responsible for you and will show you around and guide you.

Members can and should participate in the PA and the Management Assembly (MA).

If a member brings a person to the house, this member will be responsible for that person until (s)he becomes
a new member. After that, the assembly will be responsible.

Protocol for bringing guests

If you want to spend some time with us at RdF you can inform us at the assembly, by email, or at the collective
kitchen. Everyone is welcome to stay, as long as they agree with the following:

Strangers cannot sleep in the house until we collect information about them.

We accept only activist people, unless it’s a relative or close friend of a member.

We don’t bring random people in the house whenever we want. This is not a hotel.

Guests sleep in the guest room. If there is no space in the guest room, we can’t bring any guests.

Guests will come to the assembly and explain briefly about their plans. They must state exactly how long they
intend to stay before their arrival. After this period the assembly decides if the guest stays longer, applies to
become a member, or moves to another place.



All guests have a member who is responsible for them. Guests don’t stay in the house if  the responsible
member is not in the house.

If nobody can or wants to be responsible for a particular guest, the assembly can take the responsibility.

Guests can participate in the management assembly, but not in the political assembly.

Protocol for visitors

Visitors should personally know someone from RdF, to take responsibility for them.

We don’t allow strangers to enter the living space. They can only be in the public space, and only during public
activities, like the collective kitchen.

If  someone wants to bring a visitor  (s)he should inform at  least  one member of  the collective.  If  it’s  not
possible, at least take your visitor to a private space in a respectful, responsible way for the others.

Remember that drugs and alcohol are not allowed in the common spaces.
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